Fabruary 5, 1951.

Mr. John fvans, President,
The First National Bank of Denver,
Denver, Colorado.

Dear John:

Tuenka for sendinyg on your Report to the 86th Aunuel Meeting
of the First National Bank of lenver. I was very much pleesed with and
encouraged by some of the observations in the Report. We can win in this
fight ageinst inflation and retain our essential freedoms only if respon-
sible people like yoursell ascume a vigorous znd intelligent leadership.

A2 you know, I have for some time maintained that if the Opem
Mariet Comnlttee is not to be permitted to act in times like these that
the F:zderal Heserve System should be given authority to reguire banks to
hold teamporarlly a special reserve consisting of short-term Government
securities. I nsve favored sunort~term Goveroments as a special reserve
rather than Government securities of ell maturities principally because
of the large amounts of beanks! holdings of all mamturitiea. In these cir-
cumstances a speclal reserve consisting of all maturitise would hawe to
be very high in order to be effective.

Again let m= thank you, John, for sending oa the Report and
again lat me express my a,preclation for your interest and concern ia
our comton problems.

With kindest regards,

Sincerely yours,

M. 8. Eccles.
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